
TO

THE KING.

S 1 R

ESTEEMmyself highly honoured in beiïig per.
mitted to dedicate and present rny Narrative of

the Life and Actions of Captain James Cook io
your Majesty. It was owing to your Majesty's
royal patronage and bonnty, that this illustrions

navigator was enabled-to execute those vast 1111-.
dertakings, and to make those extraordinary dis-

coveries, which have contributed so much to the
reptitation, of the British empire,. and have re-
flected sach peculiar glory ou your Majesty9s

reigu. Without your Majesty's munificence and
encouragement, the world would have remained
destitute of that immense light which has been,

thrown on geography, navigation, and the most
important sciences. To your Majesty, therefore,
a work lilS-the present is with particular pro-
priety addressed,

It is impossible, on this occasion, to avoid ex-
tending my thoughts to the other noble instances

in which your Majesty's liberal protection of
sciende and literature has been displayed. Your
Majesty began your reigu in a career so glorious
to princes: and wonderfal- has been the increase
of knowledge and taste in this country. The im.

provements in philosophical science, and parti;.
calarly in astronomy; the exertions of experi-
mental and chemical inquiry, the advancement of
natural history, the progress and perfection of
the polite arts, and the valuable compositions
that have been produced in every department of
learning, have corresponded witli, your Majestyls


